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Now in its 13thyear, the pro bono partnership between BCLP, Citigroup (Citi) and Legal Services of

Eastern Missouri (LSEM) is going stronger than ever. For the past several years, the partnership has

hosted an annual law clinic to help underprivileged St. Louis-area residents complete health care

directives and special power of attorney documents in observance of the Pro Bono Institute’s

Financial Institutions Day, an event that took place in April this year.

The partnership hosted another, specially convened, clinic on Sept. 19 to help with expanded needs

identified through its St. Louis Neighborhood Vacancy Initiative (another long-term pro bono effort

with BCLP and LSEM). Sixteen lawyers and paralegals from BCLP, Citi and LSEM participated in the

clinic, assisting nearly 20 people as they completed important health care and personal documents.

Associates Sasha Riedisser and Ed Tjaden presented a CLE for participating lawyers before the

clinic.

In addition to their work in providing health care documents for underprivileged persons in the St.

Louis community, the partnership’s newest venture will help US military veterans throughout the

country with discharge issues. On Aug. 1, the partnership hosted speakers from the University of

Missouri Veterans Clinic for a training program on the discharge process and navigating discharge

claims. BCLP and Citi will team up to represent veterans starting this fall.
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https://www.bclplaw.com/en-US/events-insights-news/firm-partners-with-client-citigroup-in-new-pro-bono-initiative-to-assist-veterans.html
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MEET THE TEAM

This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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